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1981 Perrysburg High
School graduate Kelly
Meister is a writer, a pho-
tographer, a potter. But
most importantly she is a
survivor–a survivor of
childhood sexual abuse.
And through her passion
for critters, the PHS alum-
nus has found healing and
health.

Recently, Ms. Meister
published her first book,
“Crazy Critter Lady” in
which she tells of her trials
and tribulations over the
past 12 years with critters.

“The main theme of the
book is the animals,” said
the author. “And the sec-
ondary theme is that I am
a child sexual abuse sur-
vivor. I’ve mainly made a
career of trying to get sane
and healthy. I did not have
pets growing up. And then
12 years ago, I met a cat
named Macavity which
began my animal focus.”

The all-white, deaf cat-
was diagnosed with kidney
disease and given three
months to live. Ms. Meis-
ter moved the cat in with
her and gave him love,
attention and treatment.
Macavity lived for more
than a year–beating the
three month prognosis.

“That is what got me
started on my passion for
crit ters.  That was the
snowball that started down
the mountain,” she said.
“It was an incredible expe-
rience caring for the cat.
He knew I was trying to
help him and he trusted me
and that was a first–actual-
ly, there were a lot of firsts
with Macavity. Of course
it was devastating when he
died, but it also gave me a
lot of energy and a focus.
That was the beginning of
my journey with critters.”

Missing her cat , she
went to the humane soci-
ety just to look, but not
only ended up adopting a
cat that  same day, she
decided to volunteer for
the animal rescue organi-
zation. She has rescued
five cats over the years.

“Then there were inci-
dental things,” she added.
“I found a chipmunk out in
my driveway who was
injured and I brought him
in the house and rehabbed
him a bit and released him.
There were things that
happened randomly like
that. I found a bird on the
side of the road who was
laying there–injured but
not dead. I got him some

help.”
And then there are the

ducks.  Ms. Meister
recalled living in a tiny,
dark apartment years ago
in the Three Meadows
area. While taking walks
by Three Meadows pond,
she would notice people
feeding the ducks and
became intrigued by
this–“they would come
right up to the people and
take food.”

“So I started feeding
them and the more I fed
them, the more they got to
know me,” she explained.
“And the more they got to
know me, they would sur-
round me while I would sit
on the ground. They would
greet me and they still do
to this day. They see me
getting out of my car and
come over quacking. That
started 10 years ago.”

The crit ter  lady is a
constant advocate for the
Three Meadows
ducks–making sure they
are fed proper food, edu-
cating the community on
proper duck care and even
assisting injured ducks.

“I didn’t go looking for
any of this–it  just  hap-
pened,” said Ms. Meister.
“When you have an animal
that is injured, I believe
you are kind of morally
obligated to do some-
thing.”

She also added that she
keeps a shovel in her car
trunk to move deceased
animals from roadways.

“When I pass a three-
dimensional dead animal, I
will scoop him off road. I
just put it off to the side of
the road–just to give the
animal some dignity,” said
the critter lady. “We take
so much of their habitat,
and we don’t care about
them and we never give
any habitat back that this
is the least I can do. I can’t
save them from the horri-
ble death, but I scoop them
off the road and let them
be peaceful.”

Writing the book was a
labor of love for Ms.
Meister.

“I actually set out and
wrote 98 percent of it by
hand with a pen and
paper–it was a labor of
love because it truly was a
lot of labor involved in the
writing of it,” she said.
“And some of the stories
were so tough to write that
I would have tears stream-
ing down my face. Then a
friend offered their com-

puter and it was a horrible
crash course but I actually
managed to transcribe it
from pen to type.”

The author explained
that the Three Meadows
ducks are a common
thread in the book–a rec-
curring theme along with
her feline friends.

A favorite story in the
book is about Winky, a 3-
year old cat that the author
taught to walk on a leash.
Another story tells of life

lessons from a retired
horse and other stories tell
of lost frogs, injured birds,
mice and chipmunks.

“The message I want to
send with my book is the
importance of kindness to
all animals. I feel strongly
that we have an obligation
as the stewards of the earth
to take care of and respect
all of God’s creatures–no
matter what God you hap-
pen to worship,” she said.
“I believe that one day we

will all have to answer for
our actions or lack thereof,
and I don’t want my God
asking me, ‘why didn’t
you help that squirrel of
mine?’”

The Crazy Critter Lady
book is available on Ama
zon.com or barnesandno
ble.com. For additional
information visit  Ms.
Meister’s Web site at
www.crazycritterlady.com.

-Deb Buker

‘Crazy Critter Lady’
Kelly Meister shares her healing process through passion for critters in a new book

Perrysburg High School graduate Kelly Meister recently had her first book, “Crazy
Critter Lady” published. 
Ms. Meister, who created the Luckey Duck Fund, is known for her care and sup-
port of the ducks at Three Meadows Pond. Anyone who would like to contribute to
the fund is welcome to stop at Luckey Farmers, 11330 Avenue Road, and purchase
a bag of cracked corn which will be set aside for Ms. Meister to use for the ducks

This Friday, October 14,
Yellow Jacket fans are
going pink. Ray Pohlman,
Perrysburg High School
athletic director announced
that PHS will participate in
the Spielman Gridiron
Classic IV against  the
Napoleon Wildcats, 7 p.m.,
at Steinecker Stadium.

The PHS athletic depart-
ment and athletic boosters
are working with the Fel-
lowship of Christian Ath-
letes (FCA) and the Spiel-
man Classic to promote
breast cancer awareness.

The primary goal of the
Spielman Gridiron Classic
is to promote former Ohio
State and NFL Detroit Lion
linebacker Chris Spiel-
man’s philosophy of “Faith,
Family and Football” while
raising funds for the Ste-
fanie Spielman fund at the
James Cancer Hospital and
Solove Research Institute.

The goal is  to reach
$100,000 for breast cancer
research in Ohio during the
fall  football  season. In
addition, the FCA will send
500 students to FCA camps
during the summer of 2012.

“We believe this is  a
great opportunity to teach
our student-athletes that
football  is  more than a
game, and that it can be a
platform to assist commu-
nities and significantly help
people who are battling this
terrible disease,” said Mr.
Pohlman.

All breast cancer sur-
vivors are invited to join
the Yellow Jackets for a
pregame tailgate gathering
and the football game as
guests of the athletic

department and boosters. 
Also, survivors will be

honored at halftime, added
the athletic director. To be
included on the guest list or
for additional information,
contact the athletic office at
419-874-3181, extension
5011.

Along with survivor
activities, pink T-shirts will
be on sale at the game for
$10 or can be purchased at
the PHS athletic office or at
the Messenger Journal, 117
East Second Street. 

A Chris Spielman auto-
graphed football will be
raffled at the game. Stu-
dents and Yellow Jacket

fans are encouraged to
wear pink to support breast
cancer awareness, to fea-
ture a game “pink-out” and
to honor local breast cancer
survivors.

Mr. Pohlman said that
donations will be accepted
at the gate and all proceeds
will benefit breast cancer
research.

Following the game, a
representative from the
Spielman Gridiron Classic
will award the “Champi-
ons” trophy to the winning
team along with the most
valuable player and runner-
up trophies.

The high school that

raises the largest amount of
money will receive a visit
from Mr. Spielman, who
will host a school assembly
to inspire students to get
involved in their local com-
munity and to award a
scholarship in honor of his
late wife, Stefanie Spiel-
man.

“I am so excited that
Perrysburg High School is
participating in this year’s
event,” said Mr. Spielman.
“Last year was a huge suc-
cess and we hope to make
this year’s Gridiron Classic
even bigger by holding
games all  across Ohio.
Together, we will win.”

Friday night game spon-
sors are Bowers Asphalt
and Paving, the Drug Store
of Perrysburg, McDonald’s,
State Farm-Barry Van-
Hoozen, Drs. Detwiler and
Gannon, YMCA, Witzler
Shank Funeral Home, Buf-
falo Wild Wings, Ohio
Sports Classics, Ohio Fel-
lowship of Christian Ath-
letes and the U.S. Army.

The Stefanie Spielman
Fund for Breast  Cancer
Research supports breast
cancer patients and
research at Ohio State’s
Comprehensive Cancer
Center-James Cancer Hos-
pital and Solove Research
Institute. Mrs. Spielman
was a breast cancer advo-
cate. 

For more than 10 years,
the football player has led a
public fight against the dis-
ease and during that time,
has raised more than $6.5
million for the Ohio State
University’s Arthur G.
James Cancer Center Hos-
pital and Solove Research
Institute.

The couple established
Stefanie’s Champions to
recognize one of the most
critical factors in surviving
cancer–loving, unwavering
support. Though her battle
ended in 2009, Stefanie’s
Champions continues her
legacy by honoring those
whose dedication and
strength are powerful influ-
ences in the lives of cancer
survivors. It was her hope
that every survivor could
name someone who stood
by them, gave them
courage and helped them
through.

Join the Yellow Jackets for a ‘pink-out’ for breast cancer awareness
PHS varsity football team to participate in Spielman Gridiron Classic this Friday 

Go Pink for Breast Cancer Awareness
Join the “Pink-Out” at the 

PHS Yellow Jacket vs. Napoleon game

“Go Pink” 
Spielman Gridiron Classic T-shirts are available 

to purchase before the game. 
T-shirts can be purchased for $10 at the PHS office or

the Perrysburg Messenger Journal.
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Historic Perrysburg is
sponsoring  a walk back in
history–a tour of Woodlawn
Cemetery on Sunday, Octo-
ber 16, at 12:45 p.m.

Woodlawn Cemetery,
1502 West Central Avenue,
Toledo, was founded in
1876 and sprawls across
160 wooded acres.  The
cemetery contains many

architectural  landmarks
including the area’s most
extensive collection of pri-
vate mausoleums.

The community is invit-
ed to join Historic Perrys-
burg members and tour
guide Fred Folger to visit
graves and mausoleums of
area families including the
Secor, Bentley, Spitzer and
Stranahan families.

Also, those attending
will learn about William
Harbeck, a cinematograph-
er, who died on April 15,
1912. Learn the mystery of
his death and his connec-
tion with the Titanic.

For those attending,
meet at  the Woodlawn
Cemetery gate by 12:45
p.m. The group will then

car pool to different sites in
the cemetery  for the two-
hour tour.

There is no charge for
the tour and it will meet
rain or shine.

For additional informa-
tion on Historic Perrysburg,
Inc., visit the Web site at
www.historicperrysburg.
org.

A walk back in history–Woodlawn Cemetery Tour

Downtown Perrysburg
Inc. (DPI) and the Perrys-
burg High School art
department invite the com-
munity to gather at Hood
Park for a community
pumpkin carving extrava-
ganza on Saturday, October
22, from 1 to 4:30 p.m.

“The goal is  to carve
more than 200 pumpkins
for display around the
Perry Monument every
evening until Halloween,”
said  DPI program manager
Ashley Ward. “Judges will
be on- site for the pumpkin
carving contest which is
sure to add a whole new
level of spooky to the
downtown area.”

The extravaganza also
includes a cornucopia of
snacks, music and the
YMCA Fun Bus.

“So come on down and
celebrate a fall tradition
with your close friends and
family at the Fall Pumpkin
Carving Extravaganza,”
added the program manag-
er. “Make sure to see the
magic of autumn explored
in Downtown Perrysburg,
while supporting our

incredible community.”
Sponsors for the event

include Home Depot,
American Rent-All  and
Welch Publishing. 

All of the pumpkins will
be recycled through the
City of Perrysburg’s “Great
Pumpkin Patch Recycle
Roundup program.”

Remember…“You Bring
the Family, We Will Bring
The Fun!”

Downtown Perrysburg,
Inc. is a community based,
non-profit, 501(c)(3) orga-
nization with a mission to
offer and promote commu-
nity-wide events in Perrys-

burg’s downtown historic
district. 

For additional informa-
tion or to become a DPI
member, visit the Web site
at www.downtownperrys
burg.org, contact Ms. Ward
at 419-872-6246 or send an
e-mail to downtownperrys
burg@gmail.com.

DPI to present ‘Fall Pumpkin Carving Extravaganza’ Oct. 22

The Perrysburg High
School girls soccer team,
rated number two in the  state
by the October 3 Ohio
Scholastic Soccer Coaches
Association poll and number
13 nationally in the National
Soccer Coaches Association
poll, won two more to
improve to a perfect 14-0 and
6-0 in league play.

A win against Napoleon
at home for Senior Night
locks up the league title.
Seniors being honored
tonight are Katie Dimmer-
ling, Brittany Ganss, Megan
Kaczinski, Caitlyn Liebich,
Stephanie Recker, Geri
Siudzinski and Beryl Smith.
Start time for the game is
6:00 P.M. with the seniors
being recognized before
hand. 

PHS, 2; St. Ursala, 0
St. Ursula Academy

Arrows came to town last
Monday to try to knock off
the undefeated Yellow Jack-
ets. Their game plan was to
make it a defensive struggle
on Perrysburg’s offense. The
Arrows lined up six defend-
ers across their back line and
kept the Jackets at bay for
most of the first half. PHS
struggled to penetrate the
Arrows defense and managed
a few but good shots on goal
that were turned away by the
Arrows keeper. 

With two minutes remain-
ing in the scoreless half, Per-
rysburg’s Brittany Ganss was
pulled down in the penalty
area and awarded a penalty
kick. Her penalty kick was
well struck to the comer on
the net giving the keeper no
chance at a save and a 1-0
lead for the Jackets. 

St. Ursula would have to
play the second half differ-
ently being down a goal.
They no longer would be
able to sit back and play
defense if they wanted a
chance at tying the game. 

As the field of play
opened up so did the Jackets
scoring chances. St. Ursula’s
keeper Nicole Vahalik made
some timely saves to keep
the Arrows in the game. PHS
added to its lead late in the
half when Stephanie Recker
played a ball over the Arrows
defenders to Maddy
Williams. Williams made a
great move on a defender and

then was finally able to beat
Vahalic on her near post. 

Perrysburg keepers
Megan Kaczinski and Chloe
Buehler combined for the 2-0
shutout win. 

PHS, 1; 
Anthony Wayne, 0 

The only goal in this
match came in the first
minute of the game. Perrys-
burg midfielder Beryl Smith
played a ball behind the AW
defenders to Williams. With a
couple of touches, Williams
was in a one-on-one with the
keeper and drove a hard shot
near post for the goal. Antho-
ny Wayne recovered and was

a worthy adversary for the
Jackets the remainder of the
night. 

The game was back and
forth with both sides having
quality scoring chances.
Jacket keeper Buehler made
several outstanding saves to
keep the Generals off the
scoreboard. The shutout is
Perrysburg’s 10th of the sea-
son. 

–Rick Liebich

Senior Night
The PHS seniors will be

honored tonight, Wednesday,
October 12, at 7 p.m. at Stei-
necker Stadium. The team
will face Napoleon.

Senior members of the winning Perrysburg High School girls varsity soccer team are,
from left: Katie Dimmerling, Stephanie Recker, Geri Siudzinski, Beryl Smith, Caitlyn
Liebich, Brittany Ganss and Megan Kaczinski. The players will be honored on Senior
Night which is Wednesday, October 12.

Soccer team improves to 14-0, ranked second in state

Way Library will cele-
brate 130 years of library
service in the Perrysburg
community by hosting a
gala birthday party on Fri-
day, October 21, beginning
at 6:30 p.m. Along with
birthday cake, clowns, bal-
loons and special guest cos-
tumed characters from
favorite books, featured
entertainment will include a
performance by Ragtime
Rick and his combo as well
as an entertaining act by
magician Gordon Russ.
Everyone is welcome to
attend.

The Way story began in
1881 when Harriet Hurlburd
used interest from a $15,000
donation by local attorney
Willard Way to set  up a

1,000-volume lending
library in her home at 118
Louisiana Avenue. The orig-
inal library structure built in
1892 was replaced by the
library’s present home, a
modern building constructed
in 1958. This structure has
been expanded twice; 10
years ago it was expanded
and renovated, doubling in
size to serve the wide num-
ber of patrons in its service
area today.

Join in the fun by enter-
ing the Way Library 130th
birthday clue hunt. Forms
are available in the library,
and the hunt can be taken
any time during l ibrary
hours. The winning entry
will be drawn that evening.

The schedule for the

evening is Ragtime Rick
music, from 6:30 to 7 p.m.;
Gordon Russ magic show,

from 7:15 to 8 p.m., and
birthday cake and drawing
at 8 p.m. 

Magician Gordon Russ will be one of the featured enter-
tainers at Way Library’s birthday celebration.

Way Library’s 130th birthday party set for Friday, October 21

                                               




